
BALRANALD SHIRE COUNCIL
        70 Market Street
        PO Box 120
        Balranald NSW 2715
        03 5020 1300
        council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
        www.balranald.nsw.gov.au
        

SHIRE OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCIES
Balranald: 0418 322 902

Euston: 0419 693 956

SERVICE NSW HOURS
Tuesday to Friday 9.30am to 4pm

CLOSED FOR LUNCH 1PM TO 1.45PM

BALRANALD LIBRARY
Monday to Friday 9.30am to 5.30pm

CLOSED FOR LUNCH 12 NOON TO 1PM

BALRANALD SWIMMING POOL

Pool is currently Closed will re-
open in October 2024

BALRANALD CARAVAN PARK
Every day 8.30am to 6pm

BALRANALD LANDFILL
Tuesday & Thursday 4pm to 6pm

Saturday 10am to 1pm
Sunday 10am to 3pm

CLOSED DURING WET WEATHER CONDITIONS

EUSTON LANDFILL
Tuesday & Thursday 1pm to 6pm

Sunday 9am to 3pm
CLOSED DURING WET WEATHER CONDITIONS

Please email:
council@balranald.nsw.gov.au

if you wish to receive an e-copy of this
monthly Newsletter

APRIL 2024

COMMUNITY
NEWSLETTER

Council Offices will be
CLOSED

for ANZAC Day
on 25th April 2024



Do you want to become a Councillor?

Council elections will be held on 14th September 2024.
Candidates will need to make enquiries and obtain information to ensure they meet all the legal
requirements.
The election will be conducted by the NSW Electoral Commission.
Candidates need to register at the NSW Electoral Commission website elections.nsw.org.au to
receive further information.
Candidates need to become familiar with the website and visit it regularly.
Being REGISTERED means the candidate or group can lawfully accept political donations,
fundraise and pay for campaign expenses.
Candidates should also visit the Office of Local Government (OLG) website olg.nsw.gov.au and
subscribe to its newsletters.
The OLG will be progressively releasing more information about the elections, including
information for people intending to run for Council.

A series of Candidate Information webinars will be conducted by Eventbrite
on behalf of the NSW Electoral Commission.

SOME INFORMATION WHICH MAY BE OF INTEREST TO YOU

These webinars will cover such topics as electoral funding, political donations, disclosures and
compliance, third party campaigners, candidate workers, scrutineers, declared facilities, counting
and results, post-election disclosure obligations and other rules.

21 May 2024         Candidate information webinar
27 June 2024        Nominations webinar
25 July 2024         Election operations webinar
6 August 2024      Electoral material, compliance, early voting and election day voting  

Register for the first webinar at:
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/candidate-information-webinar-registration-846886148267

Candidate helpdesk
 If you have any questions:    Phone: 1300 022 011
                                                        Enquiry: elections.nsw.gov.au/Contact-us
                                                        Website: elections.nsw.gov.au

5 August - Lodgement of nominations commence; start of regulated period for electoral material.
6 August - Lodgement of postal vote applications
14 August - 12 noon - Close of nominations and close of registration for candidates and groups

                           - Registration of electoral material commences.
15 August - 2 pm - Ballot paper draws will commence.
19 August - Postal pack distribution commences.
2 September - Pre-poll voting commences.
6 September - 5pm - Registration of electoral material closes.
9 September - Telephone voting registration and voting opens.

                                  - 5pm - Close of postal vote applications.
                                  - Close of registration for third party campaigners.

13 September - Pre-poll voting closes.
14 September - Election day
1-3 October - Progressive declaration of results.

Key Election Dates - On the website under “What are the key 2024 dates?”

Candidate Awareness Program is being held on:
Monday 20 May at Euston Club from 11am - 1pm
Theatre Royal in Balranald from 6.30pm

 Tea and Coffee with nibbles will be provided at both venues.



 BALRANALD SHIRE COUNCIL

DRAFT OPERATIONAL PLAN, REVENUE POLICY AND DRAFT BUDGET FOR THE
2024/2025 FINANCIAL YEAR

Including proposed 2024/2025 Fees and Charges

Copies of the Draft Operational Plan, Revenue Policy, Draft Fees and Charges and Draft Budget for the
2024/2-25 financial year are available for inspection on Council’s website from 1st to 28th May 2024.

 https://balranald.nsw.gov.au/community/community-announcements/exhibition-of-draft-documents/

Submissions in relation to these documents should be addressed to:
The General Manager, PO Box 120 BALRANALD NSW 2715 and be posted or delivered so as to reach the

Council’s office no later than 4.00 pm on Tuesday 28th May 2024.

COUNCIL
ADVERTS



Disclaimer
Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to confirm to

restrictions or space. Council makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of t his information and does not accept
responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication. If you are aware of any errors please notify

council by email: counil@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300.  

Regional Emergency Road Repair Fund (RERRF)
 

Work continues on repairs, reshaping & maintenance grading to flood damaged unsealed roads within
the Shire using RERRF funding. Overall approximately 1,150 km of road has been repaired, with around
150 km to go.

Recently completed RERRF works: Wooranbarra Corrong Road and Prungle Mail Road.
Ongoing RERRF works: Prungle Marma, Mildura Ivanhoe, Nandum Corrong & Tarwong Freshwater Roads.
 

Polytahr
Over the past few months, Council has commenced a program to treat unsealed road surfaces with a
product called Polytahr, which is mixed with the road surface material. When treated with Polytahr, the
road surface is stronger, with increased water run-off and surface longevity. 

The road surface remains in better condition for longer and undergoes less damage from rain. The cost
of the addition of Polytahr to the road surface is ofset by the reduced need for maintenance grading
and the benefit of roads that are able to remain open after moderate rainfall.
Roads treated with Polytahr so far are:  Benanee Road,  Guthul Road, Thompson Road, Abbotts Tank
Road, Euston Prungle Road, Prungle Mail Road, Magenta Wampo Road, Tapalin Mail Road, Tammit Road,
Meilman Road and Tillara Road.
Works on Benanee Road were completed in January 2024. This road was treated with Polytahr.

The pictures detail the difference between not
using Polytahr (left) to using Polytahr (right) for

construction works on Benanee Road.

Construction of the concrete base for tennis court at Euston riverfront
Balranald Riverfront placemaking
Balranald irrigation automation
Theatre Royal refurbishments
Balranald tennis courts lighting
Balranald netball courts resurfacing and lighting
Construction of Balranald basketball court
Kyalite Riverside Reserve public toilets and ancillary facilities
Development of rest area at Hatfield
Library refurbishment project – stage 2
Emergency accommodation housing.

What’s on in the Infrastructure Space?

Other grant funded infrastructure projects in progress include:

mailto:counil@balranald.nsw.gov.au


At the Commonwealth Day luncheon in parliament held on Monday 11 March 2024, 19 year old
Jackson Bialobrzeski from Balranald received the 2024 Tom Harvey Award alongside dual winner

Jenna Smith.
It's an initiative of the Australian Youth Trust, recognising outstanding contribution of a young
Australian citizen between the age of 15-30 years and was presented by Her Excellency, the

Honourable Margaret Beazley AC KC Governor of NSW.
Helen Dalton, MP, Member for Murray, nominated Jackson for this award acknowledging his passion
as a community volunteer, striving to make Balranald and surrounds a better place, particularly for

young people, to live, work and study. 
Congratulations Jackson. and Jenna.

Tom Harvey Award 





 ADMISSION
 12 and under = free
 Kids 12-17 = $10
 Seniors= $15
 Adult = $30 (18+)
 Family= (2 adults + 3 kids) $70
 Unlimited kids rides $10 per child

for more details, see
facebook.com/homebushrodeo/ 



What’s Happening in the Community?

NOMINATIONS FOR THE 2024
NSW VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR

AWARDS ARE NOW OPEN

Nominate NOW
If you know someone who deserves to be

celebrated, make sure you nominate them before
Friday 14 June 2024 

for further infromation visit
www.volunteering.com.au/awards

 NSW National Parks & Wildlife Service is hiring!

Field Officer (Grade ¾) & 
Field Officer (Grade ¾) Targeted 

·Packages includes salary $68,174 - $72,606, employer's contribution to
superannuation and 17% loading for working weekends and public holidays
·The successful candidates may be eligible for additional financial support
on top of their salary package. This may include a remote area allowance

and additional subsidies such as relocation support.
·On-Park housing may be available for the successful candidates

·      Two ongoing full time roles
·Located in Yanga National Park

About the roles
National Parks and Wildlife Service has a unique opportunity for two Field

Officers to work as part of this small close knit team and contribute towards
the conservation of the natural environment, flora, fauna and Aboriginal

heritage.We’re seeking team players who love the outdoors and have good
skills in undertaking construction, maintenance and improvements to park
assets within National Parks estate and Reserves. There are two positions
available, and one is a targeted role under GSE Rule 26, Aboriginal people

are encouraged to apply.

Inquiries: To find out more about these exciting opportunities and potential
future roles with NPWS call Matt McClelland 0428 429 241 (Yanga) or 

Vincent Wright ph. 0428 713 768

To apply: Applications are to be lodged online at www.iworkfor.nsw.gov.au
Please search job reference numbers:

Field Officer ¾ position - job reference number 534492
Field Officer ¾ Targeted position - job reference number 534493

Applications Close:Monday 29th April 2024 at 11:55pm

http://www.iworkfor.nsw.gov.au/


Walk Safely to School Day encourages
positive environmental action and

reduced car-dependency. It
encourages parents and carers to walk

more, reducing dangerous traffic
congestion around schools.

Being active every day, including
walking to school, can help make a

difference for many Australians.

Whether you’re a parent, teacher, or
carer - everyone has a role to play in
helping children and young people to

lead active healthy lives.

Remember, Active Kids are Healthy
Kids so get planning your own Walk

Safely to School Day journey for
Friday 10th May 2024!




